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Section IV

Root-feeding Maggots, Soil Arthropods, and other problems.
COMPARATIVE PERSISTENCE OF CARBOFURAN IN SOILS TREATED WITH MULTIPLE
APPLICATIONS OF FURADAN FOR ROOT WEEVIL CONTROL
L. W. Getzin

Western Washington Research and Extension Center, Puyallup, WA 98371
MATERIALS AND METHODS

A study has been initiated to determine whether accelerated degradation
of carbofuran occurs in Pacific Northwest soils that have received repea

ted applications of Furadan. With the assistance of numerous members of
the Pacific Northwest Vegetable Insect Conference, soil samples were col
lected from 25 different sites in Washington, Oregon and British Columbia
this past spring, summer and fall. Degradation rates are being deter
mined for radio-labelled carbofuran in these soils, in duplicate soil
samples autoclaved to kill microorganisms and, in appropriate paired con
trol soil samples that were not previously exposed to Furadan treatment.
Treated soils are incubated at 20°C and samples are extracted at weekly
intervals with acetone containing 10% 0.25N HC1 in water to remove the
parent compound. The extracted radioactive residues are partitioned with
methylene chloride and water and the radioactivity in the methylene
chloride layer is counted in a liquid scintillation spectrophotometer.
RESULTS

Although the experiments are not completed, we have evidence that some
soils which received repeated applications of Furadan over the past 2-5
years have developed a capacity to degrade the insecticide very rapidly.
In some soils, over 90% of the initial application disappeared in less
than 1 week at 20°C. Conversely, in autoclaved soils from these same
fields and in some of the control soils that were never exposed to carbo
furan it appears the time for 50% loss of the initial application will
extend well beyond 8 weeks. These results indicate that at least some
Pacific Northwest soils have populations of microorganisms with the
capacity to degrade carbofuran. The significance of this in terms of
insect efficacy should be examined.

